MURRAY STATE UNIVERSITY
Faculty Senate
Regular Meeting
October 2, 2012


Present: Senators Beck, Bloomdahl, Busija, Donnelly, Fawzy, President Binfield, Vice President Goggins, Guyer, Hassan, Hoover, Humphreys, Hong, Koren, Messer, Mitchell, Naber, Ortega, Patterson, Pittman-Munke, Regent Rose, Lt. Col. Simon, Stambaugh, Washington, S. White, Yarali, Zingrone, Walker, and Greer

Absent: Senators Begley, Byers, Campbell, Jung, Papajeski, Rogers, and Smith

Guests and Proxies: Gary Atkerson, proxy for Senator Robertson, Bellarmine Ezumah, proxy for Senator A. White, Ashley Ireland, proxy for Senator Farmer, Mickey Miller, proxy for Senator Spinda, Corky Broughton, Residential Colleges, Randy Dunn, Office of the President, Josh Jacobs, Office of the President, and Bonnie Higginson, Office of the Provost and Vice President for Academic Affairs.  

The meeting was called to order by President Binfield at 3:33 p.m.

The minutes of September 4, 2012, were motioned to be approved, seconded, and passed with a unanimous vote.  

Dr. Binfield welcomed the new Senate representative from the MSU Community College, Bobbie Greer. 

Message from the President: President Dunn reported on the BPR Teams, stating the he had a sense that the teams are getting into the heavier part of the work, and that he is working to get the chairs of these teams together to make sure they have all they need to complete their tasks. He also stated that the end product from the teams’ efforts will not be a large document, but will rather be a list of recommendations to look over. He then commented on his candidacy at Missouri State University, stating that the Budget Teams will not come to a stop despite this candidacy. He claimed that the Board of Regents will not move away from the requirements of the Budget Teams. He also said that his candidacy at Missouri State is not a reflection of being dissatisfied with Murray State University. He also reported that he will be giving a write-up to the Board of Regents to suggest thinking through the possible ways to complete the search for Provost, hinging on what happens with his candidacy at Missouri State. 

REPORTS

Academic Policies—Senator Mitchell reported that the committee had met, and has plans to continue last year’s work on the evaluation of online courses. He reported that the committee will be looking into what is possible for distance course evaluations in order to allow tenure-track faculty a sure way to have adequate amounts of evaluations.  

Finance—Senator Beck reported that the committee has met and will be continuing last year’s work of looking at salary compression, as well as starting to look at equity in faculty salaries.  

Governmental Affairs/COSFL—No report from Governmental Affairs or COSFL.

Handbook and Personnel— Senator S. White reported item 3 (Faculty Handbook Tenure Policy 2.7.5.1) was rejected by the Provost and Vice President of Academic Affairs, and was reworded. The Handbook and Personnel committee made the motion to approve the newly worded 2.7.5.1. The motion was approved after a 27-0 vote. Senator S. White then stated that there were a few other items related to the tenure policy that will be brought back to the Senate soon. 

Rules, Elections, and Bylaws—Vice President Goggins reported that the evaluation of administrators will continue to be on VoteNet this year, but the release of the results will be modified. In addition to results less than 25% not being released, no results will be released if less than 3 people in a particular academic department or group respond to the survey. He also reported that this year, the question of whether or not the administrator should be retained will be added to the survey. The Rules, Elections, and Bylaws Committee then made a motion to alter the Faculty Senate Bylaws with the addition of the MSU Community College Representation to the odd year listing of Departmental Senator Elections. This motion passed unanimously with a 28-0 vote. 

Executive—President Binfield reported that the Task Force on Evaluation and Instruction is now fully appointed and will be meeting later on in the semester. He also reported to senators that with the possibility of both President and Provost vacancies, there will be the need for a more vigorous and stronger Faculty Senate. He asked senators to focus on ways to enlarge faculty roles in governance. He also commented that the Budget Teams are introducing faculty to the finances of the university in ways that they have never been introduced before. He reported that he believes this is a good thing, and could lead to faculty being able to demonstrate responsibility in both academics and financial decisions of the university. 

Board of Regents—Regent Rose reported to senators that the Budget Planning and Review Teams are being held in a favorable light and that there are great expectations from them; however, he is concerned about the continuation of the teams in the event of President Dunn’s absence. He also addressed his concern in general on the possibility of having both Provost and President positions vacant. 

  Academic Council
	Undergraduate Studies—Senator Hoover reported that the committee is getting ready to begin their work for the semester, and that they have had only 1 syllabus come in for review as of yet. 
	
	Graduate Studies—No report.  

	Library and Academic Support—No report.

Residential Colleges—Corky Broughton reported that the Residential Colleges had participated in Family Weekend on September 27-29, 2012, and that they were preparing for Homecoming and Tent City on October 13, 2012. He also reported that the college heads were being trained in the MAP Works program as a retention effort. He then reported that the Residential Colleges have been developing mini-academic tournaments, continuing with College 101-“Developing Study Skills,” and is working to develop activities to integrate international students with American students. He then reported that a consulting firm is coming to campus to review and give advice on how to improve the Housing and Residential College system. Finally, he reported that the College Heads have finished selecting their methods to assess the new university-wide program assessments for SACS.  

Insurance and Benefits Committee—Senator Beck reported that the committee will be looking at procedures for program policies, and will be developing a sub-committee to focus on the policies for flex-work arrangements.

International Studies Advisory Council—Senator Koren reported that there are fewer students participating in international education, and there is an increase in international students on campus. He reminded senators that International Education week will happen in the beginning of November. He also asked the senators to think of ways that the Senate could possible show international education involvement, and raised the suggestion of reaching out to the Faculty Senate equivalent at Regensburg University. 

Old Business—President Binfield announced that Senators Koren, Donnelly, and Washington were appointed as at-large representatives to Executive Committee. He also reminded all senators that they must be signed up for at least one committee. 

New Business—Senator Busija raised the question of the seriousness of the recommendations of the BPR teams. President Dunn replied that all recommendations will be compiled and aggregated, and then campus hearings and open forums will follow in order to discuss these recommendations. Regent Rose reported that there will be as little damage done as possible to academics in order to protect teaching and research. Senator Donnelly asked about the sense of state appropriations and the recurrence of BPR teams. President Dunn replied that new money from the state will most likely be moved to capital construction projects, and that gradual tuition and cost of living increases will most likely fix costs. He also replied that ideally, BPR teams will recur every 4-5 years.  

[bookmark: _GoBack]Adjournment time: The senate was adjourned at 4:40 p.m. 
